
Newsletter  April 2018 - Issue 7 Geraldine Gallagher 
Headteacher 

North Road 
London N6 4BG 
020 8340 7441 
www.stmichaelsn6.com 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We ended last term with a joyous celebration of Easter. The children looked wonderful as they 

paraded to Church in their Easter bonnet creations. Thank you to all of the staff and pupils in 

Year Three for leading a wonderful service. 

A special thank you to the staff for taking care of our Year Four children and ensuring they had 

a wonderful time during their residential at Flatford Mill. This is the first time that the children 

experienced a school residential trip, and for many, it was their first time away from family and 

home comforts. It provided opportunities for the children to develop independence, build new 

and existing friendships and learn to overcome challenges. This trip supports our learning 

across the curriculum from exploring contrasting locations in geography to John Constable in 

art and living things in science. It develops in children an appreciation of their outdoor learning 

environment and nurtures an attitude of continual learning. 

We are very proud of our achievements in all areas of the curriculum. Our academic 

achievements are noted and celebrated in The Sunday Times, ñThe top primary and 

independent prep schoolsò, 19th November 2017 . We ensure our children get a balanced 

curriculum, that is, we teach and monitor achievements in all subjects not just those that are 

ótestedô and compared nationally. To quality assure the outcomes of our monitoring and 

evaluation we had an external moderation. The report notes significant areas of strength such 

as, óStaff are extremely impressive regarding their curriculum subject knowledge and 

enthusiasm.ô óHigh quality art work was seen across the school.ô ôTeachers and leaders were 

reflective and able to identify the next steps for their subject areas.ô We also pride ourselves 

that we offer a context in which the whole child can flourish and this is summed up in the 

strength ï óa kind, thoughtful and enjoyable place created by children and staff.ô 

We also seek and value your evaluation of what we do. Thank you to all of the parents who 

took part in the online survey. We had a very good response and I look forward to sharing the 

results with you.  

I hope you enjoy reading about this monthôs events and the upcoming opportunities for the 

children. We look forward to another successful Summer Term at St Michaelôs. 

Best wishes, 

 

 

 
 
Geraldine Gallagher 
Headteacher 
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Dates  

Monday 30th April  

Year 5 Hustings 

Wednesday2nd May  

School elections. Every child from Year 1 
to Year 6 will use the real booths to place 
their vote 
Thursday  3rd May  

POLLING STATIONðSCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 4th May  

School Election Results 

Monday 7th May  

BANK HOLIDAYï SCHOOL CLOSED  

Friday 11th May  

9am Year 1 Earle Family Assembly and coffee 

morning 

Y5 Campout weather permitting 

Sunday 13th May  

SMSA Footie Fun Day 

Friday 18th May  

9am Reception Johnson Class Assembly and 

Coffee Morning 

10-1pm Tri-Golf Tournament Year 5. Pavilion 

Tennis Courts Durnsford Road 

21st-25th May 

Walk to school week 

Thursday 24th May  

Quad Kid Athletics All Day  

Friday 25th May 

Last day of half termð 

finish at 3.30pm 

 

28th May to 1st June   

Half term Holidays 

 

Monday 4th June  

Children return to school 

Year 6 leave for PGL 
Choir attending Go Wild at the Royal Albert 
Hall 
Friday 8th June 
9am Year 5 Family Assembly and coffee 

morning 

Year 6 return from PGL 

Monday 11th June 

Class Photos 

Friday 15th June 

9am Year 6 Family Assembly and coffee 
morning 

Friday 22nd June 

9am Reception Earhart Family Assembly and 

coffee morning 
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Sports Relief - 23rd March 

  

On Friday 23rd March St Michael's took part in a 
fundraiser raising money for the charity Sports 
Relief. The children dressed up as their favourite 
sports star or in their favourite sportswear! We 
raised just shy of Ã540 from all the donations. Thank 
you for your continued support and participation!  

 

The school is closed on the  

following days this term: 

 

Thursday  3rd May  

POLLING STATION 

 

Monday 7th May  

BANK HOLIDAY 

Year 6 Residential TripðPGL 

4th-8th June 
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Letter from the Bishop of Edmonton 
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Flatford 2018 Gallery 

 

 

More Flatford photos are on our school website under galleries 

Campfire, hot chocolate and singing 

Glorious weather! 


